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Chancy Krueger June 9th: Jr. High Speed Up Ball
Nadia Krahn June 10th —June 21st: Grade 7/8 Final Assessments
Tara Maclnnis June 15: 3/4 Field Trip / 7/8 Field Trip
Resource Teacher: June 16th: 5/6 Field Trip
Tracy Tyschinski June 20th: K-4 Sports Day

June 21: National Indigenous Peoples Day

June 22: Last Day Grade 7/8 /Teachers Farewell
June 28: Celebration Day

June 29: Last Day of Classes!!

Guidance Counsellor:
Lisele Lindsay

The Grades K-2 had a great time on their field trip to RMNP. The
sun was shinning down and their day was jam packed with so
much fun!! Read on Pg 2 to learn what they did!

Principals Message

Last newsletter of May and we are headed into the final stretch of our
2021/ 2022 year.

Classes have already begun to experience field trips again and all clas-
ses have plans in the works for an excursion. More detailed information
to come from teachers on those upcoming plans.

Congratulations to all of our grade 5-8 track participants. It was great to
see the kids connected with students from other schools and there was lots of school spirit shown cheering

one another on. Thanks for Mr. Stephenson for overseeing our school participation to the event coaches for
their time and efforts to support the students. We had 3 grade levels of students who had never been before

so there was lots of learning.

The parent group has started up again as well and they are working with the school to plan our first school
community event in a very long time. We are looking forward to some end of
year celebrations as we move into June as well as some farewells to two of our
staff members. Miss Ushey and Miss Lindsay have both taken jobs closer to
their homes for the upcoming school year. We will miss them both very much

but wish them both well in their new adventures.

Mrs. Ryznar




| Onanole Parent Group Message |

Join the school community on National Indigenous Peoples Day for a Feast in the Field
Who: Parents and children of all ages in the Onanole School Community.
What: BBQ picnic and Round Dance.
Hotdogs, water, and juice will be provided. Families to bring their own sides/snacks to mitigate allergies
and intolerances.
To reduce waste please remember to bring your own plates, utensils and cups!
Where: Onanole Elementary schoolyard - rain location TBA.
When: June 21, 2022, starting at 5:30 p.m. (BBQ will be available until 6:30 p.m.)
Why: End of school year gathering in celebration of National Indigenous Peoples Day

A silver collection and non-perishable food collection will take place for the Southquill Foodbank.

A few more details...

Teepees will be set up in the morning on June 21 by the girls and two-spirit people in the Grade 7/8 class, led by
Shar Moodee. This will also be opened up for women and two-spirit people in the school community who
are interested in joining to assist and/or be present for teepee teachings. More information on timing to
come.

Afternoon programming for the students will include activity stations hosted by Friends of RMNP.

A loose program will be sent home a week before the event. Stay tuned for more info!

Happy June! Kﬁ’mderﬂa% en/!

Oh my, our last month together. It's incredible to see how much the kindergarten class
has grown this year. We had an excellent fieldtrip last week and I look forward to a few
more fieldtrips around town this month.

We will continue to learn about our community and even go play golf on a nice day.

This week, we will write a book to share our fieldtrip experience with you and focus on

shapes and space in our environment. Our final assessments will also begin, so please be sure to practice
letter sounds with your child in a fun way. Play, | spy my little eye using sounds or visit Starfall together
and have them share what they know.

Mrs. Lindsay

We had a wonderful time on our first field trip on Friday. The weather was beautiful. Students planted
and brought home two different types of wilds flowers. Students had a blast on marsh walk catching and
identifying different types of critters that live in the marsh. It tied in perfectly to our science unit on liv-
ing and non-living things!

This week in literacy we are working on the Gentle Cindy spelling rule. This rule talks about using the
soft g and ¢ sounds when reading and writing. Grade 2s continue to work on their novel study Pirates
Past Noon. They have enjoyed reading this chapter book together and  answering questions.

In math we are going to finish up our unit on shapes and geometry. We are working on identifying and
labeling 2D and 3D shapes. We will start our last unit on graphing data next week.
I hope everyone has a wonderful week

Miss Ushey SE! Oils &




Grade 3/ 4

Hello everyone,

| hope you are all doing well! Here are some
reminders and subjects we will be working
on in class over the next few weeks:

ELA: We are enjoying our class read aloud
novel, Class Pets! We are currently working
on writing and illustrating comics to go with
the story. We have also been working on
publishing our own written stories.

Math: We are currently working on division
facts; we will soon be moving onto area and
perimeter.

Science: We are enjoying our habitat unit.
We are so excited to learn more about
animals and their habitats.

Social Studies: We loved presenting our
Australian animal PowerPoints in class last
week. Stay tuned as we continue to study
the world community of Australia.

Just a reminder to please return field trip
permission forms to school ASAP!

Have a great week,
Miss Krahn

Grade 5/6

| hope everyone had a great weekend. We were

able to dodge the rain and get our Track & Field
Meet in yesterday. The kids put a lot of hard work
into practicing their events and should be very

proud of themselves.

A permission slip for our field trip on June 16 went
home last week. Please keep the top portion of
the paper as there is information about the
schedule for the day on the back of the page.

Here is what we will be up to in our subjects:
Math — Translations, Reflections & Rotations
ELA — Literacy Choices & Reading Groups
Science — Air Pressure, Types of Clouds &
Precipitation

Social Studies — Fur Trade Magazine

Phys. Ed. — Tennis Baseball & Low Organized
Games

Health — Self-Regulation & Taking Responsibility

REMINDERS:

Field Trip Permission Slip
TUSC —June 7

Field Trip —June 16

Have a great week.
Mr. Stephenson




Grade 7/8

Wow | can’t believe it’s June, so hard to believe we are into
the last month of school. JR High’s last day is June 22
provided all of their assignments are in. Field trip is set for
June 15.

Around the Classroom:

Math 7: quiz tomorrow (Wednesday) on data analysis, then
we will begin review for their exam. Dates for the exam are
June 14 and 16

Math 8: wrapping up their per cent unit on sales tax. There
will be no quiz. Then we will begin review for their exam.
Dates for the exam are June 14 and 16

Social Studies: finishing their World Human Injustice project.
Presentations to begin this Friday.

Science: Creating a Bill Nye video on a unit of study will begin
end of next week.

French: partner project on a chocolate manufacturer, this
will be their last assignment for the year

Health: wrapping up our unit with a final discussion about
sextortion amongst teens, final quiz in a couple weeks.

Have a great June, fingers crossed the weather improves.

Mrs. Tyschinski

IGrade 7/8 ...Mrs. Ryznar I

EIA/ Art
We are finishing up our focus on poetry
over the next week or so and will be

finishing up the filming of our parodies.
In Art class we collected rocks to paint to
put out and around the community.

Final Assessments will run from June 10th
to the 21st. The last day of school for the

grade 7/8 students is June 22™.

Track and Field May 30th 2022

For the students of the RRSD who participated
in Track and Field, the conditions could not
have been more perfect yesterday. They did
not get sunburnt or rained on.

The one thing that | admire when watching, is
not only the positive competitive nature of
everyone, but the support they give each
other and the social aspect that it creates
which bring people together again.

Our students from Grades 5 to 8 who
participated yesterday did a fantastic job
competing in their events and some said that
they even surprised themselves.
Congratulations to our students on cheering
everyone on and to those who placed in their

events.




